THE TOWN OF Town of Morristown 200 South Street, P.O. Box 914

' ‘ Department of Public Works Morristown, NJ 07963-0914
Division of Engineering 973-644-4367, Fax: 973-292-6663

MORRISTOWN

HAND DELIVERED/EMAILED 2/26/24

To: Residents and Property Owners along/near Morris St between Ridgedale and Ford

Re:  Project Information
Morris Street Sanitary Sewer Improvements
File No. 21-010

The Town has awarded a contract to Colonnelli Brothers, Inc. to install a new sanitary sewer main along
Morris St from #181 to Ford Ave. Colonnelli Brothers will begin construction in your neighborhood on or
about Monday, March 11, 2024. The total working time is expected to be four and a half months (135 days),
weather permitting.

The project will include the following improvements:

1. Sewer Main Improvements
2. Curb & Sidewalk & Roadway Restorations

What to expect during construction:

1. NEW TRAFFIC PATTERN - Eastbound traffic will remain open to traffic but will be
restricted to one lane for the duration of the work. Westbound traffic from Ford/Taft
will be closed.

2. Mark Gandy of the Morristown Engineering Division will inspect the project and will be
available at 973-292-6721 to help you with any special concerns or questions. Should Mr.
Gandy be unavailable, engineering staff can be reached at the main number above. Any and
all topics pertaining to the construction work should be addressed directly to the
Engineering Division at the phone numbers indicated herein.

3. Work hours will be generally from 7am to 4:30pm Monday through Friday with some
Saturdays possible. Contractor is authorized to extend work hours as necessary to maintain a
safe work zone.

4. Parking restrictions will be posted in advance and will remain for the duration of the work.

5. Colonnelli will be using the parking shoulder along Ford Ave (287 side) from the railroad
trestle to Morris as a staging area. As such, parking and sidewalk use will be suspended in this
area during the duration of the work.

6. Access to all homes will be maintained at all times. Access for emergency vehicles will be
maintained at all times.

7. Prior to disrupting your driveway, Colonnelli will contact you directly. If you receive a new
concrete driveway apron, we request that you do not drive over the fresh concrete for at least
24 hours and if possible, 72 hours. This will ensure a durable and attractive concrete finish.

We look forward to a successful project that will enhance the quality of life in Morristown. Please contact
Mr. Gandy if you have questions or concerns or if you would like to discuss any aspect of this project.

Very truly yours,
REGISTER AT WWW.NIXLE.COM FOR

FREE REAL-TIME ALERTS AND UPDATES @@ ~ %

CONSTRUCTION-TRAFFIC-EMERGENCIES-ADVISORIES
. Anthony M DeVizio, P.E., P.L.S.

" REGISTER NOW. Town Engineer
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